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Welcome Back to Christ Lutheran and the RibFest  
on September 10! 

But It Is Not Just Another Rally Day!   
  ….Let’s Remember the Victims of Hurricane Harvey 

The call has gone out and there are incredible huge needs in Houston, Texas and the surrounding 
areas. They need our help. We can in small or large ways to remember our sisters and brothers in 
Texas. When God puts a thought in our hearts or minds to help it is important for us to actually 
help, to follow through. I remember when Karleen’s hometown Barneveld, WI was destroyed by an 
F5 tornado in 1984, how good and important it was to help. The people so appreciated the aid. 
This Rally Day we invite you to consider helping the people of Texas. It may be an offering of 
money, but we will do some research on what items we might be able to bring or donate that 
would be most helpful right now. We will stay and touch and see how we can help. There may be 
local places in Minnesota where trucks are being loaded with goods to go down to Houston. We 
will also see how the LCMC is coordinating its efforts together. 

    

Rally Day worship is at 10:00 am  with the Rib Fest at 11:30 am 

The Theme is “God’s Love for the Lost” 

On Rally Day, we welcome every one back from summer vacations and cabin rest. We come back 
with focused excitement for being there for each other and for making Christ Lutheran a church 
for other people to come and be refreshed in the Lord. This Rally Day we are having sign-up 
sheets for people to join our five week Luther Study….(October 31 is the 500th Anniversary of  
the 95 Theses!), for ushering on specific Sundays, for sponsoring youth nights, for serving Sunday 
Coffee, and for serving on a committee. 

Sunday Morning Adult Ed will begin on September 17 as well as the Sunday morning Youth  
Gathering, which will be called the Good Life, will be from 10:30 to 11:15 am. You are  
invited to please take part. 

Anchored in Christ (Sunday School) will start later this fall. We will be together at Rib Fest on 
Sept 10, as friends and families and soon after comes the Love Out Loud Concert on  
September 24.  
 Anchored in Christ for children 3 years old through 6th grade begins October 1. 

 

As the needs for the victims of Hurricane Harvey unfold  
we will let you know how we can help together.  

 
  

 In Christ,  
 Pastor Ron Boettner 

 



On October 31, 2017 it will be the 500th Anniversary of the nailing of the 95 Theses to the church doors of a 

little village in Wittenberg, Germany, by an unknown monk, named Martin Luther. Luther turned out to be 

the center of a cultural European re-awakening of God’s word, of faith and freedom. The ordinary person 

in Europe became empowered in their faith and in their work. To this day, Luther is still a controversial  

person, but the events of his life, and his teachings are impressive. Some people today are choosing to 

leave Luther in the past! What did Luther help us to see and use for life, for faith, for work and for  

freedom. 

We are offering an all adult study this fall, it meets five times on Wednesdays at 6:30 to 7:20pm. This is in 

place of our normal Wednesday Women’s and Men’s Bible studies, which will return in November. This is a 

five week session and we will introduce the weekly study at the Sunday Morning Adult Discussion time and 

then dig deeper and apply it to our lives on Wednesday evenings. This is not one of those studies that will 

get bogged down in the history or information, but if the truth sets one free, then let us share it to live 

free! It will be applying the discoveries of the Reformation to our faith life, to our church, and to our  

families! 

You can come to just the Sunday discussion but I hope you will find the Wednesday session growing deeper 

a real life empowering time for your life. We will use a brief guide, some video, the Bible, and discussion. 

Week 1 Sunday September 17 and Wednesday September 20 

 The Re-discovery off the Priority of Grace, God Loves you! God loves You! 

Week 2 Sunday September 24 and Wednesday September 27 

 The Re-Establishment of God’s Word. Good seed always bears good fruit! 

Week 3 Sunday October 1 and Wednesday October 4 

 The Freedom of a Christian and Direct Access to God. The Holy Spirit is for you! 

Week 4 Sundays October 8 and October 15 and Wednesday October 11 

 The Reality of the Two Kingdoms in this Real World.  Snowballing your trust in God! 

Week 5 Sunday October 22 and Wednesday October 25 

 The Voice of Lutherans in the Whole Christian Church today.  The Truth will set you free! 

Tuesday Night October 31 Luther Party and Worship on All Hallowed Eve, the evening before All Saints 

Day!  6:00 to 8:00 pm 

 

 

Things That Matter… Making the Right Foundation… Fun For Living… 

Faith that is Real in a Real World!      The LUTHER 2017 Study! 
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August COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

 
*The furnishings committee will be raising money for Phase 1 of renovations 
of the church.   

*Choir rehearsals resume on Wednesday evenings, starting 9/6 at 7:30pm. The Wednesday 
evening Luther Bible Study will be starting on 9/20 at 6:30pm.  

*The CLW Fall Sale will be September 14-16.   

*The Love Out Loud Music Fest will be on September 24.   

*The Annual Meeting will be on November 12. 
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98.5 KTIS is a local radio station that has been communicating God’s message in the 
Twin Cities since 1949.  While the “how” has changed through the years, the “why” has 
not: to lead people to Christ and nurture believers in the faith through Christ-centered  
media.  This is God’s organization and the KTIS team feel privileged to be a part of it. 

KTIS plays Contemporary Christian music that offers hope and encouragement to all who 
tune in.  In addition, their initiatives are developed in order to help each KTIS  
listener grow in their faith by serving. 

They are able to do what they do because of those who have made a faithful  
commitment to support their ministry with gifts and prayers.  All gifts they have  
received have been blessed and multiplied by the Lord, and help KTIS meet the needs and 
make a difference for their listeners and their community. 

September Benevolence-KTIS Radio 

The 17th Annual LCMC Gathering 

This years annual gathering of the Lutheran Churches in Mission For Christ is in Minneapolis at the  
Hilton, October 8-11. Our two delegates are President Brad Sim and CLW Council Member Val Homuth, 
Pastor Ron Boettner and Youth Director Molly Sartor will also be attending. The conversations will be about 
the LCMC and its growth but also about three themes for celebrating the 500th anniversary of the 95  
Theses of Martin Luther. One is Justification, Two is The Doctrine of the Two Kingdoms, and Three, the 
Priesthood of All Believers. 

Some of you volunteered during the summer to be a volunteer to help with greeting, selling items at tables 
for the LCMC, ushering, and the like. If you would like to be a volunteer, most shifts are just a few hours, 
please email me and I will give you the email for the sign-up genie. 

Thanks  

Pastor Ron Boettner 
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With God there are many blessings. The truest blessings are of those, where 
we  desire to love and serve Him more than anything else. What a joy to know 
that His kingdom never ends and that it grows. The joy to know we have a 
place in his kingdom and with working with each other is great. We have 
shared God's blessing this year with joy and generosity! Thank you we say to 
each other and to God. 

For the month of July our offerings were $19,933.77 into the general fund, our goal is $23,300 per month. 
The total general fund for the year is at $127,303.43.  By averaging the monthly giving to date we should 
have $142,000. But we figure there is a bit of a summer lag. The assets for the church in savings, checking, 
and endowments is up $14,923.82 for the year. We have been able to operate in the black almost all year, 
but that changes as we go through the summer. We are depending on the return of fall worshippers and 
regular giving for making up for the year. Our total spending to date for the general fund is about $140,000. 
There are other expenses for the cemetery, youth mission trip, property etc., that have our year to date 
total expenses at about $160,000. Over all the total assets for the year are up $14,900. To date they 
are $517,000. 

We have also shared in many gifts beyond the general budget, the Youth Mission Trip, Love Out Loud  
Music Festival, the Maple Plain Food Shelf, and more. Thanks for being a giving congregation. 

Our Annual Meeting this year will be Sunday November 12. The proposed budget will be available  
November 5. The 2018 budget will probably be very familiar to the 2017 budget, with the exception of  
adding on expenses for our youth director.  

News from the Furnishings Committee-Upgrading our Coffee Area 
 

Over the summer the Furnishings Committee took an honest look at the need to make 
the fireside room more inviting and more efficient in hosting people. The people on 
the committee are Pat Olson, Dee Anderson, Karen Grandstrand, Delores Peterson, 
Kayla Dudzinski, Yvonne Breeschoten, Brad Sim, and Pastor Ron Boettner. They 
took time to study how other congregations use and design their spaces. 

It has been a fun adventure and a learning opportunity. Many ideas were thrown into 
the process and everyone get coming together on similar ideas. It was very positive. 
Most church entries have a welcoming area with comfortable neutral furniture, walls 

are light but not white, adding warmth. There is good signage for rest rooms and direction to other rooms. 
Gathering points like bistro tables and coffee islands were very helpful. The Furnishings Committee has done 
some great work this  
summer and hopefully will be able to put the plan into action soon. 

The church council is making a special appeal to ask for donations for chairs, bistro tables, end tables, and a 
coffee island. The property committee has already increased the lighting in the room by adding more recessed 
lights and switching over to LED lights. The total cost is about $10,000. The new chairs, love seats, and bistro 
tables are about $5,000 and the coffee Island, refurbishing the built in buffet, and adding a flat screen  
television is about $4,600. To date we have already received $1,300 in gifts 

If you would like to give a gift, please mark the memo with "Fireside Room" 

Thank You! 
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Month Name                   Term  Committee Assignment 

January Danielle Thomas        15-17      Mission & Outreach 
 

February Karen Pennaz              15-17 Youth 
 

March Tom Zulkosky              17-20 Property 

April Greg Rietow                16-18 Worship & Music 

May Dale KenKnight           17-20 VP 
Staff Support 

Cemetery 

June Val Homuth                  16-18 CLW 
Benevolence 
Endowment 

July Kayla Dudzinski           16-18 Secretary 
Furnishings 

August Yvonne Breeschoten  15-17 Anchored in Christ 

September Brad Sim                       16-18  President 
Staff Support 

 

October Angie Petersen           16-18  Adult Ed 

November Mark Mundahl            17-20 Finance 
Staff Support 

December Renee Burrows            15-17 Thank You’s 
Benevolence 

 Molly Sartor 
Youth Director 

 

 Pastor Ron Boettner 
Pastor 
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Date Time   Greeters Lector  Coffee 

 
9/3 

 
9am 

V. Innes/ 
V. Homuth 

 
Angie Petersen 

 
Will You Serve? 

 
9/10 

 

10am 

 
Carsons 

 
Sandy Carson 

 

RIBFEST 

 
9/17 

 
9am 

 
Mundahls 

 
Judy Lueck 

J. Selstad/ 
C. Piepho & S. Bren 

 
9/24 

 
9am 

 
Eckhoffs 

 
Paula Weis 

 
Rietows 

 Council Representative:  Brad Sim 

 Sunshine Caller:  Yvonne Breeschoten 

 Altar Guild:  Val Homuth, Linda Mickschl 

 Ushers:   Pennaz Family, Jerry Horazuk 
        Wade Burlet, Klinkner Family 

 

 CLC VOLUNTEER  
  SCHEDULE 

2017 



from the 
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Hi there, dear friends! 

  I pray you are all enjoying your summer! I just wanted to drop in and share what  
I have been reflecting on lately. Maybe it could be helpful for you, too. I have been thinking 
a lot lately about the power of compassion. Because our lives are constantly busy, it can be 
easy to neglect the needs of both others and ourselves. Sometimes our lives get so busy that 
we forget to take time to actively listen to one another’s stories without thinking of the next 
thing that we need to get done.  I have been on the receiving end of that and I have also 

been the one not truly paying attention to the other person.  

 Compassion, genuine compassion, is given and cultivated when we take the time to 
honestly embrace our humanity and show empathy to others. I have found that there is a 
great difference between empathy and sympathy. A person who is showing sympathy towards 
another person may say, “I am feeling FOR you.” A person who is showing empathy says,  
“I am feeling WITH you. I relate. You are not alone.” Empathy, I feel, is the greatest tool of 

compassion.  

 When we take the time to listen to another person’s story, we are making time for 
connection and compassion. Jesus did the same. He also knew when he needed to take time 
to simply be. He was a master at caring for others while also setting boundaries. I’m trying 
to be more mindful of my conversations with others as well as being aware of their needs as 
well as my own. Am I listening with my whole heart or am I passively listening? Am I 
taking time to show compassion towards others or am I being selfish with my time? Is it 
okay to be selfish with my time right now? We were all wired for connection. I have  
realized that there is no shame in being honest. There is no shame in being vulnerable. 
There is no shame in asking for what we need. It’s the beauty of being human. We share  

an equal humanity. And we need each other.  

My challenge for us all in this next month is to be more mindful of our interactions 
with others. What are others in need of that I can offer them? What am I in need of? Do  
I feel as though I can be assertive and ask for what I need? How can I give others and  

myself compassion today?  

Compassion is something that we choose to practice. And we have the greatest example as  

to what that should look like. How awesome is that?  

 

Live Loved,  

Molly 
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Guess what? September is here, which means that  
YOUTH GROUP IS STARTING! Who else is super excited?!  

 

Our first night of youth group will be on September 6 from 6:30-8. This will be our normal time to 
meet together, have fun, and talk about Jesus! There will be many events that will be happening 
this month, many of which we are apart of. Here are some things to put on your calendars (You will 
be receiving hard copies in the mail): 

September 6: Youth Group Starts! 

September 9: Brunch and Bible Study @ Molly’s at 10am followed by painting  
the youth room 

September 10: Rally Day and Rib Fest 

September 13: Youth Group Mystery Event Night 

September 17: We are having small group for the youth after church and will be talking 
about the gifts of imperfection and it will be totally awesome so you should come! (:  

September 20: Confirmation meets @ 6 followed by Youth Group @ 6:30pm 

September 24: The Live Out Loud Concert! Youth will be helping out by selling  
concession items! Mark this on your calendar because we need all hands on deck! 

September 27: See You At The Pole-I’ll talk with you all about this when we meet  
together; Confirmation @ 6pm followed by Youth Group @ 6:30 pm 

 

Mighty Acts Of God will be every 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Wednesday of each month from 5-6 p.m.  

Our first time meeting together will be on September 13!  
If any one is able to volunteer to bring pizza/cookies for the whole gang,  

please reach out to me to let me know!  
Otherwise, I’ll be in contact with you.  

 

Pastor Ron will be in contact with those in confirmation to discuss a few things!  

 

On September 9, after brunch and bible study, we will be painting the youth room!  
The more hands on deck, the better! We would love to have you help out!  

 

 

 

I look forward to spending time with you all 
and I have utter faith that this will be an 
amazing year of fellowship and growth.  
You are loved! 
 
Molly Sartor 
Youth Director, CLC Church 

 



Our Talented Youth! 

Nathan Roiland 

Family: Greg, Karen, Megan, & Kayla 

Hometown:  Maple Plain 

Occupation:  Student at Orono 

How were you introduced to Christ Lutheran?  My parents  

How long have you been attending Christ Lutheran?   18 years, since I was born 

What is your earliest memory of Christ Lutheran ?  When I would go to 

the Bible day camps and Vicki was our youth director. 

It takes me 5 minutes to get to church. 

What are your hobbies; what do you like to do?  I enjoy baseball, basketball,  

fishing, and hanging out with friends. 

What are your plans for the future?  Go to college, not sure what field 

yet. 

What is your favorite food?  Canes Chicken 

What is your favorite movie?  The Benchwarmers 

What is your favorite bible verse?  Two verses: John 3:16- “For God so 

loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall 

not perish but have eternal life. “ And Mark 16:16-”Whoever believes and is  

baptized will be saved, but whoever does not believe will be condemned. “ 

Why are those your favorite verses?  The verses tell me that God loves 

me and I know there is a heaven. 

Share a great story about Christ Lutheran or something great you have 

seen here 

TJ Carlson and I were at Inspiration Point and had some free time.  I 

was talking with TJ about things we could do there.  TJ meanwhile 

picked up a frog and decides to throw it at me.  He aimed perfectly and 

hit me right in the mouth.  Since then, I hated frogs, but that week was 

the best time of my life.  I had so much fun and I learned more about the 

God in the Bible than I ever had before.  I still have my Bible and it is 

filled with all kinds of notes about interesting things they pointed out in 

the Bible about God. 
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CHRIST LUTHERAN WOMEN – SEPTEMBER 2017 

CLW MISSION STATEMENT:  We open our hearts to God, by worshiping and hearing His word. 

We serve Him and worship in work, by extending our hospitality to others and sharing His word. 
ALL THE WOMEN OF CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH ARE MEMBERS OF CLW. 

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO JOIN US, YOUR SISTERS IN CHRIST. 

 

QUILT & GIFT CARD RAFFLE 

CLW members will be selling raffle tickets after worship services beginning on Sunday, September 10, and continuing 
until October 15, when the winning tickets will be drawn at approximately 10:30 a.m.  Tickets are $2.00 each.  We wish 
you good luck and thank you for supporting our benevolence programs. 

 
FALL RUMMAGE SALE 

We are currently accepting donations of clean, saleable clothing, jewelry, household goods, furniture, tools, sporting 
goods and other items for our annual RUMMAGE SALE.  If you have items to donate, please contact JoEllen Horazuk, 
at 763-639-2938, to arrange a time to drop them off. 

 

NOTE: If you are donating clothing, there are boxes of empty hangers in the far section of our coat room.  You are  
encouraged to take these hangers home and use them for clothing items being donated to the sale. Please hang  
clothing up on the racks in the coat room.  Thank you – we appreciate your help! 

 

SILENT AUCTION 

Our annual Silent Auction begins on Sunday, October 1, and runs for 3 weeks.  The auction 
ends during coffee on Sunday, October 15, when the winning bidders can pick up their 
treasures.  If you have items to donate, please talk to Val Homuth, Danielle Thomas or  
Marilyn Rönnkvist.  Thank you! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Tuesday, 8/29, 9:30 a.m.:  Rummage Sale planning meeting 

Sunday, 9/10, through Sunday, 10/15:  Quilt and Gift Card Raffle 

Sunday, 9/10, after church through Wednesday, 9/13:  Set-up for Rummage Sale 

Thursday through Saturday, 9/14 - 9/16:  Annual Rummage Sale 

Sundays, 10/1, 10/8 & 10/15:  Annual Silent Auction 

Tuesday, 10/24, 7:00 p.m.:  CLW Annual Meeting 

 

Your Sisters in Christ, 

 Val Homuth & Marilyn Rönnkvist 
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Thank you volunteers and sponsors for helping to make this a great event!   

All praise and glory to God for making this event possible! 
 

Volunteers join us for an All Volunteer Meeting on 

 Wednesday, Sept 20th  6:15 – 6:45 pm Sandwich dinner served at 6:00 pm 

 

What you need to know for the concert: 

 +Volunteers check in 15 minutes before your shift 

 +Volunteer area in entry of church 

 +Snacks available here or you can purchase from the vendors 

 +Wear your Mission Possible shirt & badge 

 +Set up begins after church on Sunday  

 +Gates open at 2:00 pm+ 

 +Park on the street or Northside park 

 +Clean up is faster with many hands 

 
Needed*: 
 -Fruit, snacks, water for volunteers 
 -Easy up tents  
 -Volunteers to deliver flyers – one week ahead 
 -Pop & water donations 
 -dessert for artists lunch & dinner 
 -Volunteer an hour of your time and help us deliver fliers to our surrounding 
 communities.  Two people and a car works best - Call Ben Anderson if you can 
 help and he will give you a route. 

*Please contact Deb Stueven for all items except the delivery of fliers  

 

September 24   at 3-6 pm 

Love Out Loud Music Fest  

featuring: 

The Afters, Jason Gray  

and David Dunn 
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     Ribfest is Here! 

 

 

 

After worship on Sunday, Sept. 10 @11:30am  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MENU includes: 

Ribs, cole slaw,  

French fries,  

watermelon,  

rolls, brownies 

Rib Racks for sale!   $16  

Please pre-order by signing up in the narthex  
or call the office to reserve your rack BY Sept 3 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO  

SET-UP, SERVE, AND CLEAN-UP  

Call Greg Roiland or  

the church office to help! 

ADULTS- 

$9:00 

YOUTH  

10 & UNDER- 

$5:00 

To-go plates - $8 
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********************************************************** 

     CHARIS WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY  
      BEGINS THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER  21! 

    

     Encounter the God of  Abraham, Isaac and Jacob.  Come along for a study through 
Genesis - the Book of  Beginnings.  Discover God's pursuit of  relationship with man, and 
marvel as His plan to bless all people unfolds.   

     Full of  twists and turns, ruin and redemption, revelation and mystery, this  
in-depth study of  Genesis 12-50 will keep you captivated by the God who stars in it. 

     Join women of  all ages and Bible Study backgrounds as we gather at the church  
Thursday, September 21, at 9:15 A.M. to begin this great adventure. 

     This is an 11 week course; the Beth Moore workbook costs $15.99.   Questions?   

Call Kathy Oman OR Joan Murphy  

CLC’s Chancel choir rehearsals 

begin on Wed. Sept. 6  

at 7:30pm-Note time change! 

 

 

 

Our next Pick up choir date is  

September 17! 

Please come at 8:15 am to rehearse. 

Come sing with us! 
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Do you need transportation? 

Can you provide transportation? 

Neighbors helping neighbors! WeCAB serves: Mound, Navarre,  

St. Boni, Maple Plain, Minnetrista and Spring Park 

*Safe 

*Affordable 

*Flexible 

 

Call WeCAB Toll Free- 1-844-743-3932 

Phone hours are 9am-1pm M-F 

Please pass on to your neighbors who may need this program! 
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 mayonnaise  paper towels 

 salad dressings  Kleenex 

 boxed meals  toiletries 

 Mac & Cheese  shampoo &  

 conditioner 

 

 

 cold  

 cereals 

 

  

 baking  

 mixes 
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Your “Food Shelf” Shopping List 

ALWAYS NEEDED: 

Grocery bags  

for clients food! 

September Food Items for the Maple Plain Food Shelf  



2017-2018 WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

 

Date      Time Greeters Lector Coffee Servers 

Sept 3           9:00 V. Innes/ V. Homuth Angie Petersen Will You Serve? 

Sept. 10     10:00 T. Carsons Sandy Carson RIBFEST! 

Sept. 17        9:00 Mundahls Judy Lueck J. Selstad/Piepho & Bren 

Sept. 24        9:00 Z. Eckhoffs Paula Weis Rietows 

Oct. 1           9:00 C. Johnsons Dennis Johnson Heilmans/Homuth 

Oct. 8            9:00 Ben Andersons Reneé Burrows Holms/Marilyn Rönnkvist 

Oct. 15           9:00 Holms Dale Anderson Carsons/Woods 

Oct. 22          9:00 Klinkners Huck Burrows Will You Serve? 

Oct. 29          9:00 Olsons De Anderson H. Petersons 

Nov. 5           9:00 S. Petersen Family Nora Sillerud R. Grandstrands 

Nov. 12        9:00 M. Carlsons Karen Pennaz Olsons 

Nov. 19        9:00 Weis Family Hannah Schendel Horazuks 

Nov. 26         9:00 Pettit Family Shelly Anderson Klinkners 

Dec. 3           9:00 Burlets Karleen Boettner M. Carlsons/Mickschls 

Dec. 10         9:00 Cousers Sandy Ohlsson Youth Bake Sale 

Dec. 17         9:00 Zulkoskys Mark Mundahl (2017-Xmas cookie Sunday-group) 

Dec. 24         9:00 Hawkinsons/Dudzinksis Dale Anderson Will You Serve? 

Dec 31          9:00 Will You Serve? Jean Flatten Will You Serve? 

Jan. 7            9:00 R. Grandstrands Sharon Michael Will You Serve? 

Jan. 14          9:00 Michaels Steve Pennaz Omans/Stouts 

Jan. 21          9:00 Rietows Huck Burrows Zulkoskys 

Jan. 28            9:00 Heilmans Bonita Heilman Roilands 

Feb. 4             9:00 Silleruds Angie Petersen Grenells/C. Johnsons 

Feb. 11           9:00 Roilands  Becky KenKnight KenKnights 

Feb. 18           9:00 Thomas Family Val Homuth Will You Serve? 

Feb. 25           9:00 Klinkners Jean Flatten Will You Serve? 



2017-2018 WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

Date           Time Greeters Lector Coffee Servers 

Mar. 4           9:00 K. Dudzinski TJ Carlson Klinkners/Pettits 

Mar. 11          9:00 Z. Eckhoff Family Karen Pennaz Jan Selstad/S.Bren & C. Piepho 

Mar. 18         9:00 Ardis Evavold Shelly Anderson Cousers 

Mar. 25          9:00 Grenells Val Homuth PALM SUNDAY- Pancake Brkfst. 

April 1            9:00 Steffls Becky KenKnight Easter Sunday 

April 8           9:00 Hardings Dale Anderson Hardings/Innes 

April 15          9:00 Mutchlers Dennis Johnson D. Johnsons 

April 22          9:00 Burlets Huck Burrows C. Johnsons/Grenells 

April 29           9:00 Thomas Family Bonita Heilman Woods/ K. Boettner 

May 6             9:00 Joann Ree/ Y. Breeschoten Kathy Oman Michaels 

May 13          9:00 Olsons Steve Pennaz J. Flatten/Silleruds 

May 20           9:00 Pettit Family Sandy Carson Val Homuth/ Horazuks 

May 27           9:00 Mark Carlsons Reneé Burrows Omans 

June 3             9:00 Stuevens Shelly Anderson Mickschls/Steffls 

June 10           9:00 Roilands Nora Sillerud Stouts/ Olsons 

June 17          9:00 D. Johnsons Jean Flatten S. Carlsons 

June 24          9:00 Steve Carlsons Judy Lueck Ben Andersons 

July 1             9:00 Brenda Anderson Dennis Johnson H. Petersons 

July 8            9:00 Stouts Mary Steffl Will you Serve? 

July 15           9:00 Grenells Reneé Burrows Burlets 

July 22           9:00 Burlets Karleen Boettner Hawkinsons/K. Dudzinski 

July 29           9:00 Horazuks Deb Stueven Stuevens/Dale Andersons 

Aug. 5            9:00 Luecks Becky KenKnight KenKnights 

Aug. 12          9:00 D. Burke/C. Hansen Dennis Johnson Carsons/S. Larson 

Aug. 19          9:00 Silleruds Hannah Schendel D. Johnsons 

Aug. 26          9:00 S. Petersens Val Homuth Will you Serve? 



 

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH, LCMC 

5084 E. MAIN STREET 

MAPLE PLAIN, MN  55359 

 

       The            Newsletter     
 

  

         Christ Lutheran Church  

    Maple Plain, MN 

    763-479-2373        

     Office Hours-M-TH 9-3pm     

              

       www.mpclc.org 

   Worship: Sunday 9:00am  

       Coffee Fellowship following worship 
 


